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AMENDMENT TO IN-SERVICE DAY FOR TIMMERGREENS PRIMARY SCHOOL, ARBROATH 
 

Background 

Timmergreens Primary School is to receive a new build school with works commencing on the 
existing Timmergreens School site.   
 
In order to begin the construction phase of the new facilities at Timmergreens Primary School and 
ensure the health and safety of all pupils and staff, it has been agreed that they will be required to 
decant to alternative accommodation for the duration of the build.   
 
The off-site accommodation agreed as being suitable to host the pre-school and primary pupils and 
staff of Timmergreens Primary is located within Muirfield Primary School.   
 
Staff will be required to pack all resources from the Timmergreens site and set up new learning 
spaces within Muirfield Primary School.  They will need dedicated time to achieve this.   
 
The intention is to change an In-Service day for Timmergreens Primary School staff, originally 
scheduled for 27 November 2014, to the first day of term following the October break - Monday 20 
October.   
 
This has been agreed on the understanding that all staff will be expected to report for duty and to 
oversee the coordination of the relocation of resources and equipment.  
 
 
Contact for further information: 
Pauline Stephen, Head of Schools and Learning 
Email: PEOPLE@angus.gov.uk 


